
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Date: August 17, 2015

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, David Patch, Jonathan Hebert

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:30 PM.

David Bernier, Superintendent of North Conway Water precinct met with the Selectmen to give them 
an update on the North Conway Water project. Bernier presented plans of the roads on Skyline Drive 
which he went over with the Selectmen. Bernier stated that the conditions right now on Skyline Drive 
are horrible; they look like the aftermath of World War III. They are constantly running into huge 
cobbles and they have trucked out 600 yards all ready. Chairman Chandler inquired if people can get 
thru, is it passable. Bernier stated yes. Selectman Hebert stated that the only issue he had was the 
attentiveness of the flaggers as it is not good. Bernier stated that Hurricane and Mount Surprise are 
100% complete. Bernier mentioned that there is 12” of new fill that has been put in and the manholes 
have been placed to allow you to straddle them. They are putting in 300’ of water ways. Bernier also 
stated that he is planning to have the paving done the first week of October. Chairman Chandler 
inquired if they would be having one lane of traffic? Bernier replied, “Yes”. Chairman Chandler stated 
that if they need to close the road down that the Selectmen don’t have a problem with that as long as 
you post it in the post offices and in the paper. Bernier commented that Bartlett Road Agent, Travis 
Chick, has been good to work with. Bernier would be installing all the new culverts that the town 
purchased. They are planning on reestablishing swales, etc. Bernier also mentioned that they won’t be 
doing anything to Rachel, Hellen, or Lillian lane. Lynn Jones, AA, commented that they are doing a 
great job in marring the seams. Bernier stated that Perm-A-Pave is doing a nice job. 

Police Chief Janet Champlin met with the Selectmen to discuss the following:

1.)    On Friday, August 14, 2015 they had a serious roll over on the Bear Notch Road. There were no 
serious injuries. The Bartlett and Jackson Fire Department as well as the Bartlett Jackson Ambulance 
did a good job.

2.)    Champlin met with Ian Hayes concerning the parking problem he is having at his residence on 
Station Street (2STATN-10-0). The police department will be monitoring the situation and Hayes was 
instructed to call the police department when it happens. Champlin also inquired about obtaining some 
no parking signs. Chairman Chandler informed Champlin that the road agent will be taking care of the 
signs.

3.)    Champlin also requested a couple of speed limit signs for Jericho Road as at the present time there
is only one at the beginning of the road as she received  a complaint of speeders. Chairman Chandler 
stated that we will put up another sign and see if that helps.

4.)    Champlin advised the Selectmen that she is donating evidence collection kits to be placed in each 
cruiser. They had one but everything is outdated.

5.)    The Selectmen informed Champlin that all police details have been paid for and the Officers will 
be receiving checks this Friday. Chairman Chandler inquired of Champlin if the officers would go 
along with a waiver that allows them to get paid once a month for detail work. Selectman Hebert 
explained that the State has a waiver that would allow the Town to pay every 30 days. Champlin stated 
that she believes the officers would be fine with that as long as they are getting paid.

6.)    Champlin stated that she would like to have Officer Mike Chapman to start full  time in 
September and that his insurance would start then. Chairman Chandler stated that it depends on him 
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passing the psychological test. Champlin stated that as soon as she receives the test she will sit down 
with him to do the two hour test which once completed will be sealed and sent to Georgia.

7.)    Selectman Patch inquired if the hold up on issuing pistol permits was due to the Carroll County 
Sheriff’s department. Champlin stated that was correct. They are sent down to them and we don’t get 
them back until they have a deputy working up in this area that brings them to us.

Chairman Chandler made a motion at 05:00 PM to enter nonpublic session per RSA91-A: 3 (c). 
Selectman Hebert seconded the motion. Roll call vote was unanimous. Selectman Patch made a motion
at 05:25 PM to end the nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Chairman Chandler seconded the 
motion. Roll call vote was unanimous.

The Selectmen signed checks, reviewed correspondence and building permits throughout the meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 05:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


